STAC Meeting 1/8/2019 2:05pm

Kiara: Still hiring a MOVES director, Kelly's role focuses more on the commuter experience but this position complements her role by focusing on campus transportation. Application available on the AS website

Josh: It's been very busy. Pay discrepencies in shuttle program have been worked on but some have been persistently affecting student workers. Was brought to my attention via the Guardian article. Payroll and HR are ensuring that correct payment amoutns are issued immediately without waiting for a future pay period. Process issues in some cases were related to granting raises to student employees, and the hope is that those issues will be corrected and all stops are being pulled out to ensure workers are getting what they are owed.

Rate changes for parking permits for faculty and staff are rolled out. Bargain agreements were delaying process for faculty and staff permits but now progress has been made.

MTS integration Arriba Shuttle/City Shuttle service is moving forward with extending service until midnight, with rollout date right around the corner. Interested in hearing members' thoughts on how this information should be publicized.

Kiara: Kickoff event could be good, library walk programming/tabling that STAC members could take part in. Used for introducing campus to STAC as well as changes in shuttle service.

Patty: Does that sound good to everyone?

Erica GSA: Won't be as effective for graduate students. Monthly newsletter for graduates might be more effective

Heather: programming at the patio of Rough Draft in Mesa Nueva is a popular spot, at least for graduates who live in grad housing

SSC Rep: Is it possible to send this out as an all-campus email?

Josh: definitely. Hope is to identify an avenue that is more likely to catch students' interest and attention.

Heather: STAC meeting minutes and agendas can be found on google drive Curt: Still need an Undergrad and Grad representative to the transportation survey committee. Kiara: Email Kelly if you are interested in serving as that representative.

Josh: Best guess is that shuttle route changes will go into effect by Valentine's Day - mesa nueva and hillcrest shuttles as well as adding new stops that will be servicing hospitals.

Revelle Rep: Ridge Walk stickers were added to indicate wheeled rider lanes along the path. Any information on this?

Curt: This is a pilot program, not as an enforcement of a new rule but just to test whether this would benefit pedestrian and wheeled traffic along Ridge Walk. Stickers will soon be removed because they are being misused/redirected

Paty: what did students think of it?

Revelle Rep: students seem to be in favor of it, but would prefer a further reaching or more established lines so that they can't be rearranged or altered. Additionally, received some complaints regarding long wait times for the Triton Rides program - students waiting for long periods in inclement weather

Josh: perhaps it would be useful to invite the program director to our next STAC meeting

Kelly: apologies for tardiness, please take another look at the outreach survey in the STAC drive and utilize this as a tool to connect with your constituents. Please send that out and utilize to collect feedback for next STAC meeting. Finals Stretch event was very successful, blue books were in high demand but scantrons not so much. Boxes of supplies were stocked in campus shuttles and commuter lounges

Curt: Upass complaint contacts have gone down and usability of app has increased. Some students who have opted for the physical sticker have tried using the app but aren't able to do both.

Patty: college reps can bring the opportunity to sit on transportation survey committee back to their councils to see if anyone would be interested.

Kelly: thanks to everyone for coming, and don't forget to create your feedback surveys!